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Independent Trust Fund.

Fax to Father Brian Morrison 

Re MISSING 21 Cartons of Sewing Machines, Sewing Materials, Film Projector, Radio and Toys.

Dear Fr. Brian.

On 18th June 2003 you agreed to include our cartons in your free container shipment to East Timor "but only when you were ready".

In November 2003 we sent the list to Sister Guilhermina advising they unfortunately would not be received for Christmas celebrations. Following our many requests, you advised on 9th August 2004, the 21 cartons would be delivered in Dili on Wednesday 11th August.

However you were reluctant to advise how Sister Guilhermina could contact your team in Dili.

A week later on 16th August I advised you that Sister Guilhermina had not received her 21 cartons and to my request you finally gave Rob Clancy's name and phone number 670 725 723. However it was incorrect. (We still don't know). You then relayed that Rob Clancy was unable to locate Sister Guilhermina.

Sister Guilhermina of Canossian Sisters Convent (School and Orphanage) of Balide RAI-HUN Dili, as clearly printed on EVERY carton, is known by her local radio talks. The "Big Canossian Convent in Dili" is referred to by Sian Powell, the Australian Newspaper's Jakarta correspondent, in the full-page story on East Timor, Monday 30th August 2004 page 20.

It is 9 months after the 21 cartons were packed and addressed for Sister Guilhermina.

Following the ratting of the previous 94 carton shipment we had forwarded direct, we relied on you persistent assurance that all would be delivered to addressees intact.

Three weeks after receiving Sister Guilhermina's cartons it appears that your team in Dili is no more reliable than the previous freeloaders we continue to experience who infest and corrupt the Dili waterfront.

Yours faithfully, Robert N. Smyth

Independent Trust

2/2nd Commando Association of Australia.

NB. In a phone response Fr Brian has protested our comment. He says that Sister Guilhermina will eventually get her cartons but she will be required to visit the wharf and make enquiries via the "Mansell" Ministry. 

Should they remain intact they will be available for Christmas 2004.

R.N.S.
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